Dr William B Day

Consulting Anthropologist

PO Box 425

MAYLANDS 

WA 6931

TO GRAHAM  X
DARWIN CORRECTIONAL CENTRE

21 March 2010

Dear Graham X

All the people who have been to visit you tell me that you are doing well. It was good to see Mavis here in Perth last month and catch up. I have been busy writing a report for the big Japanese company INPEX. When I get paid, I might be able to travel back to Darwin. Unfortunately Centrelink reckon I get paid too much and they have cut my pension right back, even though I get the old age pension and have spent what I earned last year (they work out how much you earn by your earnings for the last 12 month period.. They have no mercy. I am still upset by the prison authorities sending back the newspaper article I sent you about Nana’s sister’s father who died in Broome. Why won’t the prison authorities let you read a story about your own relatives? It stinks! Anyway, I have written to the Kimberley land Council and I reprint the letter below as part of this letter in case they try and censor it. Still praying for you every night. 

Graham's grandmother was the daughter of Daisy and Ngaralma. She had a white biological father as is mentioned in the book, ‘The Rivers of home: Frank Lacy – Kimberley Pioneer’, by Marion Nixon, page 100. She was taken away and educated at the Forrest River Mission. She later married a fencer at the mission. MW now lives in Darwin and has taken responsibility for the children of her late brother, Norman. Norman’s daughter has four sons – including Graham X - and two daughters. Graham X was born in Wyndham on 24th March, 1988. His mother is presently living in Mount Isa. Graham X lives in Darwin and a brother lives in Perth. All are proud of their heritage, but for reasons beyond their control they have lost contact with their homelands. Norman’s grandchildren are now at an age where they are keen to re-establish contact with their homelands and hope to return to the Kimberley when they have finished their education. Graham X, in particular has asked me to write on his behalf so that he may be linked into his native title genealogy by the Kimberley Land Council. His Nana is 75 years of age and is concerned that she hasn’t received any information about her native title group in the Kimberley for a long time. Graham X has not received any communication from the KLC. All the descendants would like to be included on any genealogy and receive updates. For starters, graham's address is listed in the below:

Mr Graham X 

c/-  Darwin Correctional Centre

GPO Box 1407

Darwin 

NT 0801

To assist the KLC to place the family in the relevant genealogies, I enclose copies of genealogies prepared by Phyllis Kaberry in the 1930s and by Neville Green in the 1960s that show the descendants’ connection to other Kimberley families. Also photocopies of relevant pages from Neville Green’s books, ‘The Oombulgurri Story’ (1988) and ‘Triumphs and Tragedies’ (2011).

If the KLC can assist Graham X to link up with his claimant group or if you can provide any other information, the KLC will be doing a great service to a family who have been set adrift following the closure of Oombulgurri. Please reply directly to me and/or Graham X, although of course I would be interested to hear from you any time.

Yours sincerely

Bill Day

0472768654
